
 

CIRCULAR 

96/NSS/DHSE/2011        Date: 15/06/2011 

 

It has been noted that certain NSS Programme Officers hold the post 
for many years and that their works are so passive and not dynamic enough 
to cater the demands of the youth leaner.   

 Principal are directed to select and propose new Programme Officers 
for their units, preferably in staff meeting convened for the purposes to 
substitute Programme Officers who are in charge of the unit for the last 
four years or more. 

 Inactive Programme officers who are reluctant to attend programme 
meetings, conferences, and training are also to be substituted. 

 The bio data of the new Programme Officer may be sent to the NSS 
Cell immediately after the selection. It may be noted that women 
Programme Officers in the state are very few in number and steps may be 
taken to get more women Programme Officers. 

An advance copy of the letter may please be sent by e-mail 
dhsensskerala@gmail.com 

 

 

Sd/- 
APM Mohammed Hanish IAS 

Director 
Higher Secondary Education, Kerala   


